

ANDREW W. LORD 860.240.6180 DIRECT TELEPHONE 860.240.5723 DIRECT FACSIMILE ALORD@MURTHALAW.COM

April 20, 2011



Ms. Linda Roberts
Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 980; BNE Energy Inc. Wind Generating Project

Dear Ms. Roberts:

I write on behalf of one of my law partners, Attorney Robert Kaelin, to clarify the record in the above-referenced proceeding. As you know, our firm represented Connecticut Water Company in this proceeding. You are also aware that Attorney Jeffrey Tinley, counsel to Save Prospect Corp., wrote a letter to the Siting Council dated March 22, 2011 recounting a conversation that he had with former Chairman Caruso on Friday, March 18, 2011. In his letter, Attorney Tinley stated that Attorney Kaelin was in his presence at a Probate Hearing before Judge Caruso. Upon receiving the letter, I brought this statement to Attorney Kaelin's attention. He was quite shocked by the statement, as he was not present at the hearing as indicated by Attorney Tinley. Given the tone and content of the letter and the ensuing events, Attorney Kaelin has asked me to make the record perfectly clear that he was not present at the Probate Hearing and that he has no association with Attorney Tinley whatsoever.

Andrew W. Lord

cc: Melanie Bachman, Esq. Service List